Minutes of the Web-site Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm, 27th January 2014, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
Stuart Thomas (Chairman), Philippa Hill-John, Nikki Howard & Jeanette Troughton. 
ALSO PRESENT:
Gavin Hill-John
APOLOGIES:




Cllr John Harrison

162
To consider ways to improve the Council web-site
In the absence of The Chairman, Cllr Stuart Thomas took the Chair.  He stated the purpose of the meeting was to decide on what steps to take in relation to the web-site, bearing in mind that Councillors had been asked to consider examples of the web-designers who had contributed thus far.  He invited members to give their opinions.
A discussion ensued in relation to the offer made by the individual (A) who had designed the web-site for Pentyrch RFC.  His offer of £500 was considered very generous but the caveat that the web-site needed to be completed before March 2014 meant that Council felt they were being rushed into making a decision, which they felt needed further consideration and discussion.  As a consequence it was decided not to pursue the tender with ‘A’ and the Clerk was asked to advise him of Council’s decision and thank him for his interest.  Clerk to arrange
As the urgency to make a decision had abated and Company ‘B’ were not time-lined, it was felt that their offer could be explored further, in conjunction with other web-designers.
Gavin Hill-John felt that the Council needed to draw up a specification as to what they wanted from the web-site and develop a brief that all potential designers could work toward, focussing on the functionality of the required web-site.  He went on to talk about design saying that Councillors should not concern themselves with the design aspects, as that was what the web-designers specialised in as they knew from experience how to best set up a page to maximise what people would look for.  He suggested that all Councillors send their suggestions of what they wanted the web-site to do, e.g., bilingual, easy access, interactive, links to FaceBook and Twitter, etc., for the Clerk to collate.  Clerk to arrange
He also spoke about the software programmes used, one of which was WordPress.  The Clerk pointed out that the existing web-site was constructed from WordPress and that he was concerned that this process risked throwing the baby out with the bath-water.  He queried whether the information, already on the existing web-site, could be up-dated and made visually more attractive and interactive as Council required.  Gavin Hill-John confirmed this could be done and this process was called re-skinning and was usually less than half the cost of designing a new web-site  
This provoked a further discussion and it was agreed that Gavin Hill-John would email details of three further web-designers to the Clerk together with a brief to supply to each in order that a tender could be made.  The Clerk will then obtain tenders from four designers to re-skin the existing web-site and from three designers in respect of new web-sites, together with ancillary yearly running costs.  
Cllr Stuart Thomas felt that once a suitable designer was chosen that the Web-site Committee should meet with them to finalise details.  This was agreed.
Cllr Howard felt that the need for a good interactive and relevant web-site was hugely important and was at the hub of the Community.  She advised that the ‘Save Creigiau’ web-site featured news items and information that, although available of other web-sites such as the CCC web-site, was featured more prominently and was more pertinent to the village.  
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Any other business

Cllr Stuart Thomas also mentioned that OVW were running training courses for Councillors on the use of IT, web-sites and social media.  He said that there were courses at Radyr (6th March), Cwmbran (20th February) and Usk.  He felt that some Councillors should go on the courses.
There was no other business and the meeting closed at 7.30 pm
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